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N 1.7-23/422                  20 August 2025  
 

Dear Secretary General, 

Promotion of the multilateral parliamentary cooperation is one of the key 

priorities of the Russian Federation.  

We attach great importance to strengthening the dialogue within the framework 

of the Asian Parliamentary Assembly.  

The APA platform provides necessary conditions for elaborating unifying and 

constructive agenda, holding exchange of views and best legislative practices as well  

as bringing together and consolidating positions on the topical international and regional 

issues.        

Due to the Russian presidency in the APA Standing Committee on Social and 

Cultural Affairs in 2025 the next session of this statutory body will be held by the State 

Duma of the Federal Assembly of the Russian Federation in Moscow on 28-30 October 

2025.  

This event will be a significant continuation of the first Russian-Arab summit, 

scheduled for October 15, 2025, in Moscow, as well as an integral part of joint efforts  

to develop full-scale and mutually beneficial cooperation across the entire Eurasian 

continent. 

It is a great honor for us to invite the parliaments of all member and observer 

countries of the APA to participate in the meeting of the Standing Committee. 

The host parliament will offer hospitality (accommodation, meals and local 

transportation) for two delegates of each APA member parliament plus one staff 

member. Further details about the scheduled meeting together with the programme and 

registration form will be provided to the honorable participants in due course of time.   
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We would be grateful to the APA Secretariat for the assistance in extending this 

invitation letter among the APA member parliaments.  

Please use following email addresses for communication – ums@duma.gov.ru 

and altarry@mail.ru.  

The Secretariat of the Russian delegation will be in constant contact with you and 

your team on all related issues.  

See you in Moscow. 

 

Sincerely Yours,  

 

 

Deputy Chairman  
of the State Duma 

Vice Chairman of the APA 

Chairman of the APA  
Standing Committee on Social  
and Cultural Affairs 

Boris Chernyshov 
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